
Friday 7th January 2022 

DEAN FIELD NEWS 

 
 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
 
Mrs Pether 

Headteacher  

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
Happy New Year to all our Dean Field families! The first week back has been wonderful.        
Despite a number of staff being off due to contracting Covid-19 over the Christmas break, the 
pupils have returned to school with their usual enthusiasm and zest for learning. 

We had a special visitor in school this week. Mrs Lesley Bowyer, the Assistant Director for    
Education and Inclusion in Calderdale, visited Dean Field for a tour of the school on Thursday 
morning. Myself and our Head Boy and Girl, Salah-Uddin and Josie, gave Mrs Bowyer a tour of 
the school, showcasing the provision in place from Nursery right up to Year 6.  She was        
extremely impressed with the behaviour of pupils and commented on how calm the school felt.  

Our Head Boy and Girl did a great job of explaining many of the teaching and learning       
strategies that Mrs Bowyer saw and how the school has developed in the last four years.  

Having not had many visitors to school since the pandemic started, it was an extremely proud 
moment to show someone around school and showcase the progress we have made. The pupils 
were an absolute credit to the school and community.  

 

Below is a flow chart that shows how you can end self-isolation which I thought you might find 
useful.  We have been impacted by Covid related absences from both staff and pupils this 
week and so I would urge families to remain vigilant.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs F. Pether  



 



Safeguarding 
 
Parents & Carers role in child protection: 
 
Children are our nation’s most precious resource, but they often lack the skills 
to protect themselves. It is our responsibility, as parents and responsible     
citizens to safeguard children and to teach them the skills needed to stay safe. 
 
Every home and school should teach children about safety and protection 
measures. As parents & carers you should take an active interest in your      
children and listen to them. Teach your children 
that they can be assertive in order to protect 
themselves against abduction and exploitation, 
and most importantly, make your home a place of 
trust and support that fulfils your child’s needs. 
 
Together we can protect our future generations 
by teaching them to be smart, strong and safe. 

Term Dates 



DIARY DATES 
 

 

DATE EVENT 

Thursday 10th February Year 1 trip to Eureka 

Thursday 17th February Year 5 Wonder Dome Planetarium Show 



 School Menus 



 School Lottery 

Don’t forget to join the school lottery for just £1 a week and be in with a chance to win a 
weekly jackpot and great prizes whilst also helping Dean Field raise funds for extra     
resources and extracurricular activities. 
To join go to yourschoollottery.co.uk/play and search for Dean Field Community Primary 
School. 



Time Table Rock Stars! 
 
 
The class winners this week are:  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Well done to everyone who took part! 
We can’t wait to see who wins next 

week.  

Group TTRS Winner 

Australia Freya B 

Poland Jacob B 

Kenya Gracie 

Brazil Riley D 

Ireland Salah-Uddin 

Poland 97.5% 

Ireland 81.7% 

Brazil 93.3% 

Kenya 87.5% 

Australia 81.8% 

 
POLAND 

Accelerated Reader Results 
 
The winner is….. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You could help increase your class percentage by 
doing some extra reading on myON! There are 
thousands of books for you to choose from! If you 
need a reminder of your login details, please speak 
to your teacher. Visit https://www.myon.co.uk/
login/ to start reading! 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 95.6% 

China 92.9% 

Australia 93.2% 

Poland 89.7% 

Kenya 95.4% 

Brazil 96.6% 

Ireland 97.5% 

Total 94.6% 

This Weeks Attendance 
Congratulations to Ireland class who had  the highest  
attendance in the school this week. Well done to Brazil 
class for coming second. I am seriously  
concerned of classes who are below 96%. We will be 
having meetings with parents of children who are of 
concern. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   being 
recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding your 
child/children’s attendance please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
Many Thanks  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/
https://www.myon.co.uk/login/


 GOLD BOOK 

 
MEXICO 

RECEPTION  
 

 
Alexa A 

 

For fantastic phonics this week. 

 
Freddie W 

 
For participating in lots more challenges and  
discussions. 

 
CHINA  
YEAR 1  

 
Phoebe C 

 
For superb progress in reading and phonics. 

 
Lennon W 

 
For being helpful, kind and well mannered. 

 
AUSTRALIA  

YEAR 2  

 
CJ C 

 
For coming back with a ‘can do’ attitude and   
completing work in time. 

 
Layla-Rose T 

 
For amazing maths work this week. 

  
POLAND 
YEAR 3  

 
 
 

 

Lilly-Rose C 
 
For always being an excellent role model. 

 

Alex H 

 
For always putting 100% effort into everything 
you do. 

 
KENYA 
YEAR 4 

  
 
 
 

 
Kaitlyn H 

 
For taking pride in your presentation. 

 
Cooper R 

 
For persevering with your maths work. 

 
BRAZIL 

Y5 
  

 
Cade S 

 
For being really enthusiastic in science. 

 
Jacob S 

 
For being a superstar writer. 

 
Maisy G 

 
For fantastic contributions in lessons. 

 
IRELAND 

Y6  

 
Harley P 

 
For trying hard in all areas. 


